14-10-2021

To: THE FRIENDS OF SANYA JUU

From: Your Friends in Moshi – SANYA JUU
RE: GREETINGS AND WELL WISHES

Dear Friends of Sanya Juu,

Greetings from Moshi and from Visitation Girls’ Secondary School in particular. This is a special day because, again as it is done every year, entrance examinations are being administered for those who will join Visitation school for Form One next year.

Allow me to first of all, on behalf of Sr. Digna, the School Board and the whole Visitation Girls’ Secondary School Community, convey to you special greetings. It is our very sincere hope that each one of you is well despite the Corona pandemic that caused so much havoc last year and partly this year. This pandemic came at a time when people were not expecting, and in a way, it came to challenge the human mind. Despite the scientific discoveries I think we all have something to learn from it. God is always in control and our dependence on him will keep us away from lots of other difficulties. There is no doubt that there were benefits that came along with the struggles on how to live with the pandemic because people are more conscious of their health status as well the need to take precautions. 
I am also writing as a reminiscent to our resolve to continue working on our common belief and desire for a more peaceful and equitable world. May be the pandemic brought into fore the reality of the divisions and discrimination that exist among peoples. The provision of vaccinations, for example, did bring into light the difference between the haves and have not, the rich and the poor. Indeed there is so much that we all need to learn from each other and that understanding seems to be eluding us as the young generation does not see things in the same eyes. None of us is getting younger but this is not a reason for any of us to give up on the good gains that were garnered over the years. Life has to be lived and lived to the full. Each one of us is to act in as much as his/her energy will allow and at the end of it all we shall hand over to the younger generation. The work has to continue and this means sustaining the gains. I can imagine given the mentality and attitude of our young generation only very few young people will ever think of joining the Group of Friends of Sanya Juu – Karl, Gudrun. Franz, Chrystl, Harald, Helga, Christoph, Renate, Sr. Andreas, and the list goes on...... My thinking is that however few young people decide to join us the gains gathered are well embraced and these few will walk humbly in the propagation of what was laid down as a foundation while acknowledging the reality that times changes and ways of implementing objectives will have to change with the changes. The end aim being a new impetus to work towards creating zeal for sustaining the efforts to work on the creation of a more peaceful and equitable world.
Maintaining the status quo at Visitation is also challenging because the new generation of parents thinks differently and their future orientations do not seem to be as well ground as of those we used to know. It is for that reason also that the students of today are not the same as those of yesterday – they are not as hard working neither are they critical thinkers. The teachers spend a lot of time and energy in making the students understand the application of the subject matters while the parents spend too much time doing other things other than cooperating with the school in raising a formidable future generation.

All that said, I think our task today as much as it was in the past is to show the way. I ask myself on several occasions as to whether there will ever be a possibility again to get opportunities to visit Churches to narrate our story of collaboration in an effort to recruit more people who will want to join our Cause – of building a more peaceful and equitable world.

I do not want to tire you with much writing but I am writing to assure you that even in the silence of the days and nights when we do not communicate you are in our minds and hearts. Nothing is taken for granted in this relationship. My hope is that if the Corona pandemic continues to ease out I will try to find time and come to visit you as I am sure some of you Friends are not in a position to take the long trip to see us.

Lastly, but not the least, I would like to convey to you heartfelt gratitude form the Visitation Community for all your generous support.  We pray for all of you that Our Loving and all Generous God will fill each one you with happiness and joy always.

From Fr. Philbert Vumilia

On behalf of the Visitation Community.



